AIA-VERMONT

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

November 9, 2010 / Truex Cullins / Burlington, VT

Attending:   Tom Bachman, Shawn Brennan, Lauren Davis, Cam Featherstonhaugh, Michael Hoffman, Harry Hunt, Vice President; Daniel Johnson, President; Diantha Korzun, Secretary-Treasurer; Steve Kredell, John McLeod, Immediate Past-President; Lisa Rovner, Maura Wygmans. Also present: Barbara Conrey (VTC), Aaron Cayer (Norwich student), Carol Miklos (Executive Director).  

Called to order: 6:15 p.m., EST.

Minutes

There was discussion about the fact that many board members had not seen September's minutes, though they had been posted to the website (as opposed to being sent as an attachment) as per a decision made at the September meeting. A motion was made to both publish the minutes to the website  (for the membership) and include both a link and an attachment in the distribution to the board. Motion carried. Carol was asked to talk to Steve Clark about a different location/simpler link. Approval of the September minutes was tabled. 

Executive Committee Report 

Daniel explained that he would like to increase academic involvement in AIA-Vermont and for that reason had invited Barbara Conrey, professor of architecture, VTC and Aaron Cayer, a student of architecture at Norwich to the meeting. He has spoken to Aron Temkin of Norwich about joining. 
Daniel suggested that the Secretary/Treasurer officer position be split into two positions. It was suggested that the Secretary position could be taken without the mandatory step to Treasurer and would preferably be a multiple year commitment. A motion was made to split the positions. Motion carried. 

Treasurer's Report

Diantha explained that our checkbook balance was low, in expectation of where we would be at this time of year based on the budget projections set up in January 2010. Diantha reported on the budget discussion phone call that had taken place among Harry, Cam, Carol and herself. She explained that the finalization of the budget categories in Quick Books was still in process.

Harry presented ideas for new categories and pointed out that we now, with Quick Books, have the ability to change formats to better assist us in making decisions about spending. The need for longitudinal information and a “dashboard” at a glance (for board meetings) were viewed as being needed. He questioned whether funds earmarked for different things (e.g., scholarships) should be protected in some way. A motion was made stating that the CD (which is earning very little) should be closed down and the $25K in funds should brought into a liquid AIA account, until such time as an ad hoc committee could meet to review the 2010 and 2011 budget and then decide how much money to put back in a new CD/MM. Motion carried.
Executive Director's Report

Carol said she was still receiving emails from the old madriver.com account and requested that we have it turned off. A motion was made to close the account. Motion carried.

Carol said that she had spoken with the calligrapher who has long- produced the AIA-Award Certificates and both thought some funds could be saved by moving to a desktop format. She arranged for samples to be shown to compare to an older hand-rendered version. A motion was made to try the desktop printing this year and ask for a bolder font than had been presented. Motion carried.   

YAF Grant

Cam reported that he had received this grant. He wishes to try to do a social kick off event at Norwich. He explained that the grant would not pay for food and other types of cost. Michael stated that AIA would cover such costs. He also explained that the group Forum was obligated to do whatever activities (including Construction) that it had stated in the grant. 

Committee Reports

Public Policy – Nothing to report

Communications

It was explained that with Shawn's resignation, a new newsletter editor is needed and that most likely we'd be moving to a quarterly format. A motion was made to promote the need for an editor/publisher for our newsletter, with a stipend being given of $200 per issue for the publishing portion of the position. The issue of advertising rates was discussed. A motion was made to maintain the same annual totals on rates as with the previous issues. 

Programs

Maura presented the budget for the Design Awards event and explained that a full dinner will not be included this year and that the program is basically likely to break even. It was decided that we would reduce the complimentary ticket number to five and not offer  complimentary drinks with the admission fee.

Carol discussed asking an affiliate member to sponsor the traveling awards show, possibly AW Hastings, thinking this would allow the Design Awards to incur greater revenue. It was decided that this was an idea worth pursuing, but should be separate from the event.  Michael suggested that a Gold sponsorship for the traveling show in entirety be offered for $1M and that perhaps additional lesser sponsors could be obtained “one-time” at each individual location. 

2011 Calendar

The main events proposed were the Roundtable, the Studio Social, and the House Tour which Harry thought might be changed to a Building Tour. Harry discussed minimizing our efforts by reducing our number of events, and having a larger single-day event in May. Diantha said this might be a good way to offer multiple CEUs. Lauren and Maura wanted to keep the House Tours; Michael pointed out that the House Tours are probably not perceived by members to benefit them.  

Development and LRP– Nothing to report

Design Awards Jury

Daniel explained that eight-nine awards had been selected by the Western Mass. jury. He will forward this information to Carol so that the winners can be notified and the certificates can be produced. Michael discussed his recent experience on a jury for the Mid-Hudson, NY area chapter. 

New Business

Carol discussed the fact that we have few members taking advantage of the image product we offer along side members links on the web page. She suggested offering an “introductory” rate of $75 (instead of the usual $95) to entice more members to try this product. A motion was made in favor of this idea. Motion carried.

Carol pointed out that our current affiliate dues structure might be in need of a change. At present, the $75 membership fee is the same regardless of business size or type. There was discussion of how best to develop a tiered structure, e.g., by employee size, business sales, business gross, or some other criteria. Steve thought there would be merit in examining who is on our affiliate roster, to have a better idea of how to structure the change. A motion was made to institute a tiered structure of $75 for individuals/sole practitioners and $200 for all other firms.  

Next Board Meeting/ Awards Dinner

Lauren announced that Susan Weeks will be producing the invitation to the Dec. 9 Awards Dinner. Cocktails are due to begin at 5:30 and the fee will be $30. Lauren is working on the slide show.

The next sit-down board meeting will be January 11, Gossens Bachman, Montpelier.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m EST.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carol Miklos
